HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

October 13, 2016
2:30 p.m.   
Members present:  

Theresa Collins-teacher, Kathy Cofer-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher,  Tiffany Miller-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Visitors:  None
Mrs. Handel presented the proposed October agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Ghaderi-1st, Cofer-2nd)
Minutes from the September meeting were presented.  Committee approved the minutes as presented.  (Collins-1st, Miller -2nd )

Good News-Progress toward new school construction

KPREP improvement 
Mrs. Handel presented the KPREP data information and shared that the school’s overall score went from 60.6 in 2015 to 70 in 2016, which put us in Proficient category.  Howevalley was 3rd among all area elementary schools.  
Committee reports were given by Mrs. Collins representing the PBIS committee and Curriculum committee by Mrs. Cofer.
Use of PLD day 2 was discussed.  The staff spent half day at Lakewood Elementary working with the teachers at Lakewood on instructional strategies in Reading and Math.  Linda Reed also presented to the group.  The second half of the day was spent at Howevalley with parent teacher conferences for students as needed.

Mrs. Handel showed the group sample policies available from the state and the council decided to focus on principal selection policy next.  Mrs. Handel will send out the sample policies for members to review and work will begin on that policy in November.  
 Accident reports were reviewed.
 The school activities and MUNIS budgets were presented.
With no other business Mrs. Collins made a motion to adjourn.  (Sadler-2nd) The meeting adjourned at 3:23 p.m.  

